Town of Greene
Selectmen’s Meeting
March 25, 1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen’s Meeting
on April 8, 1996.

In attendance: = Timothy Doyle, Chairman
Maurice Levasseur
William Nickerson
Kevin Mower
Judy Biggar, Town Manager

Tim called the meeting to order at 7:10 P.M. and read aloud the minutes from March
18, 1996, Kevin motioned to accept the minutes, Moe second it and it was unanimous.

There was Public discussion.
Treasurer’s Report- Judy read aloud the Treasurer’s Report.

Roads-Judy recommended that the roads posted for "No Heavy Hauling" stay posted and
be review again next week. She also stated that the road crew was working on fixing pot
holes and ditching.

Community Police-Deputy Jacques was present and gave a overview of the program
being developed.

Keys to the Town office-There was discussion on giving keys to the chairmen of the
Planning Board and Appeals Board. Moe motioned to give the chairperson of both
boards a set of key to the town office, Kevin second it and it was unanimous. Judy was
asked to follow up on estimates for changing the locks on the doors to the office.

School Camera-Tim reported that he spoke to the principle at the high school and that
he gave the OK for the camera to be used to video School Board Meetings. Tim said
that they would follow up with Stan sawyer to see if the camera can be used at the
different schools.

Channel 4 Donated Van-Bob Conklin explained to the Selectmen that he went and
looked at the van and that it was overall in good condition. He check with the insurance
and found that no matter where it is parked it will be covered. Moe motioned that they
accept the van pursuant that Bob obtain in writing a statement saying that it will be
covered by the insurance no matter where it is stored and that Judy sign on behalf of
the board. Kevin second it and it was unanimous.



Recycling-There was discussion on the town’s recycling program, Moe said that the Solid
Waste Committee was looking into recommendations for a new recycling program for the
town.

Highway Department Back Pay-This item was tabled until the next work session when
more information will be available.

Mechanics Pay-There was discussion and Moe motioned that anyone doing qualified
documented mechanic work receive a 50 cents an hour stipend, Kevin second it and it
was unanimous.

Polling Booths-Tabled until more information is available.

Mowing-There was discussion on the possibility of purchasing equipment to do roadside
mowing, the ball fields and landfill.

Over and Under Payments-Judy informed the Selectmen that currently any over payment
of $5.00 or less is not returned and that she would recommend that it be lowered to
$2.00. Also in order to save administrative cost that she would like a limit to be set for
underpayment, in most cases due to interest not being figured correctly by the tax payer.

Kevin motioned that any overpayment $2.00 or under not be returned Moe second it and
it was unanimous. The policy on underpayment remains the same.

Committee Reports-Tim gave a report on the School Board Meeting.
Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.
Tim read aloud the announcements.

At 8:40 P.M. Kevin, motioned to adjourn the meeting, Moe second it and it was
unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted, Laurie Gilbert

Accepted and Approved,

— A

Tifnothy S. ﬁoyle, £hairman
Board of Selectmen




